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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Wow what a year! Your children all did so brilliantly from the moment they started in 
September (and some a bit later) and you should be very proud of them. Year 7 was the 
biggest year group in the school and I was very impressed with how well they settled in 
and how quickly they got into the ‘Stonehenge Way’. Some of them had come from 
schools with far fewer pupils than we had in Year 7 alone and all coped fantastically well. 
The Tutors told me constantly how great they all were and how mature and grown up 
they were right from the outset.  
 
The first three terms passed as normal and all was well and then I had my accident in 
early February. After the February break Mrs Roberts took over in my absence. She was 
also really impressed with Year 7 pupils so please thank them for me. Then Lockdown…..! 
I was officially back at work at the start of May and rang you all. It was lovely to have the 
time and opportunity to chat with most of you and some of the pupils too.  We have all 
had  very different experiences during this time but I want to reassure you whatever 
experiences and challenges Lockdown has brought, we at The Stonehenge School are 
determined that your child’s education will not suffer, so please don’t worry. As I write, 
Heads of Departments are finalizing plans along with the Senior Leadership Team ready 
for September. 
  
If your child feels they have fallen behind in their work please don’t panic. We are 
providing you with a list of the work that was regarded as ‘essential in each subject’, and a 
list of suggested activities that you may wish to complete over the summer holiday. These 
are to provide you with some guidance BUT please allow them to have a holiday over the 
summer and we can sort out academics in September. We should all endeavour to try to 
make things as ‘normal’ as possible so a summer break is really important.  
 
You may not be aware that a few of your lovely tutors; Mr Easton, Miss Skeats and Mr 
Ryder are leaving us and I hope you’d like to join me in thanking them for their hard work 
and dedication as your tutors over the last year. We will really miss them. I’d also like to 
welcome Mrs Dawes (the new Head of art and technology), Mr Ramsay (a new science 
teacher), as well as a new PE teacher (to be confirmed) as our new (will be year 8) tutors. 
Mrs Dawes will be taking on 7JLP, Mr Ramsay will be taking over 7RRR and our new PE 
appointment will be taking over 7HRS.   
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If you remember, when I met you at the Introduction evening, I said I only wanted three 
things from you and your child; to be present in school (oops!), to work as hard as 
possible (at home too) and to be happy. We have all been affected in some way or other 
over the last few months and that’s ok. We will eventually return to business as usual and 
Year 8 will be brilliant. I am really looking forward to it and wish you a happy and safe 
summer. 
 
Please do email me or your child’s tutor if you feel we can help in any way. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
N A Randall 
Progress Leader Year 7 

 
 


